
I’ve come face to face with a brutal reality: despite my best efforts, I’m becoming 
old – I’m almost 31. I know that many of you just rolled your eyes. I know, I know, 31? 
Old? He’s nuts...Case in point: when I’m talking with our youth, I have to remember 
that they weren’t alive to experience the foundational moments of my life – the en-
culturation of the internet, Y2K, or September 11th. I was their age when these things 
happened – and to them, this makes me an old person. To you a foundational mo-
ment might look different – maybe it’s thoughts of VJ day, the Cuban Missile Crisis, 
the Kennedy Assassination, Watergate, or the Challenger Disaster – all moments of 
great historic importance – all moments which happened before I was born. I learned 
about them through a book, from a story from my parents or grandparents, or (unique 
to my generation) the internet. All of those memories, experiences and lessons have 
been handed down to me. That is the way it always has been, and remains to be to-
day – it’s an essential part of the human experience. We call this idea legacy.

As I reflect on our Number’s series and God’s covenant people, it’s a little crazy to 
think that the vast majority of the people who are entering into Canaan weren’t even 
born to see the plagues, or the Red Sea crossing, or the handing down of the 10 com-
mandments. And despite not witnessing these foundational moments, these are the 
people God chooses to enter into the Holy land.  So how did they know about the cov-
enant promise? It was handed down to them from their parents and grandparents. A 
Covenant Legacy.

We often like to think of the people of Israel as this great homogeneous blob, but that 
was never the way we were meant to regard them. They were tribes, families, parents, 
and children. Although they were from a different time and place, they operated much 
the same as our families do today: they had inside jokes, gave nicknames, taught 
their kids skills, passed down recipes from Grandma, and heard bed-time stories by 
Grandpa. They were a people of legacy. And the most important legacy handed down 
to them was the covenant promise of God. After 40 years, they knew the mighty works 
of YHWH; they knew what He had done for their ancestors and what He had promised 
to do for them, all because they heard it from old people like you and me.

As we grow older one of the most important tasks we have in our life, one vocation 
which we all share, is to pass forward the knowledge that we’ve learned to someone 
else. By older I don’t mean retirement age, I mean you, person with car keys in their 
pocket. There is someone in this world that wasn’t alive to experience something you 
did. This calling to share our legacy is powerful, although it’s often-overlooked. Shar-
ing what is important about your life, explaining the things that have great value, 
teaching others the things that you have learned is what legacy is all about. Although 
I’m young (relatively speaking) I’ve made it a goal in my life, and in my ministry to 
share my legacy of faith in Jesus, which was passed down to me, with those who are 
learning it the first time. I hope that you see that calling as your own as well.

The celebration of the 50th Anniversary may make it easy to look back on the past 
and the legacy that was made here in Woodbury, Minnesota – a legacy worth cele-
brating. But I think even more important than past reflections are looking to what our 
legacy for the future will be. We are immensely blessed at WLC to have kids...every-
where. These kids are excited to hear about the love of Jesus from you. From Nursery 
to 12th grade, these young people are stepping into the world of faith with fresh eyes 
and God has uniquely positioned you and me to share the things that we care about 
in life with them. And while I’m sure they would love to learn all about how to catch a 
Walleye or how to cook one; I know that they are eager to hear about how Jesus has 
shown God’s Covenant love with you, and just why exactly that is so important to you. 

~ Vicar Scott Pitsch
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“No one has ever 
become poor  

by giving.”
-- Anne Frank

This past week a football player by the name of Derek Carr was given 
a brand new contract by his team the Oakland Raiders. I remember 
way back in the early 90’s when Kirby Puckett received a three con-
tract worth 9 million dollars from the Minnesota Twins, at the time 
and still today that was a whole lot of money!  One could argue that 
the amount of money these guys are getting today is a bit out of con-
trol as the contract that Derek Carr signed is for 5 years and will pay 
him 125 million dollars.

Too often we hear the stories of athletes who quickly waste these huge 
fortunes, so you can imagine how refreshing it was to hear Derek talk 
about this new contract through the lens of being a follower of Jesus.  
At the press conference where the contract was announced he was 
asked what was he going to buy first. His response was something 
like this, “Nothing, the first thing that my wife and I will do is what we 
always do, we will tithe.”

Derek gets it, he understands that when it comes to giving and being 
generous it really is not about God wanting something from us, but it 
is all about God wanting something for us.  Learning to be generous 
with our finances is a journey where we are always being challenged 
to think about what our Next Step is and experiencing God’s provision 
and faithfulness with each step we take.

This fall you will be hearing more about what we are calling our Gen-
erosity Journey; it looks something like this: 
•	 Initial - I am giving for the first time, learning to trust God with  

my gift.
•	 Intentional - I am choosing an amount and giving at least once 

a month.
•	 Priority - I am putting God first, choosing to give generously and 

in a way that impacts my lifestyle.
•	 Fearless - I am depending on God’s provision, asking not “how 

much should I give?” but “how little should I keep?”
•	 Legacy - I am impacting the future of God’s Kingdom, giving to 

outlast my life.

Will you join me in taking some time 
to pray about where you are at on 
the journey and where God is lead-
ing you next on this journey?  After 
all, no one has ever become poor by 
giving, but I know many who have 
been blessed by learning to give and 
to give generously.

Following Jesus - 
Pastor Tom

The Joy of Being Generous...



“...we are not an 
empty people. 

We are a Pente-
cost people....”

If you missed last 
month’s invitation to 
pray this summer, jump 
in and join us.  Spar-
klers, fireworks, picnics 
and vacation all come 
to mind in July.  No one 
wants to be indoors.  
When I was kid, Mom 
had to threaten me 
and my sister to come 
in at dusk. She was 
convincing, but the 
mosquitoes were the 
better motivation.  Do 
you remember count-
ing mosquito bites? It’s 
a Minnesota thing.  

This month’s prayer 
theme is Look in. Our 
bodies are such amaz-
ing structures. Our 
insides have organs 
and veins and bone 
all working together.  
Will you pray for our 
church? Pray on land 
and in your car and on 
the lake! Don’t be dis-
couraged, if you forget, 
forgive yourself and 
start in again. 

July’s Prayer Theme

Look in – we are not 
an empty people. We 
are Pentecost people 

blessed by God who 
descended and lives 
within our own bodies. 
We are not our own, 
we belong to God. We 
move together in grate-
ful prayer for who we 
are and praising God 
for the future of Wood-
bury Lutheran.

Include these Beati-
tudes in your prayer 
this month Matthew 5: 
6-8.

God blesses those who 
hunger and thirst for 
justice, 
•	 for they will be sat-

isfied. 

God blesses those who 
are merciful, 
•	 for they will be 

shown mercy. 

God blesses those 
whose hearts are pure, 
•	 for they will see 

God. 

~ Mary Lehman

Summertime Prayers

Weddings:
John Bystrzycki & Emily 
Hillesheim 
Scott Daniels & Kirsten Euscher
Stephanie Rowcliffe & Paul Narr 
Michelle Murray & Casey Zilka 
John Horner & Sydney Steele 
Peter Kaschmitter & Kaitlyn 
Godbout 
Daniel Todd & Shari Krass 
Jordan Berg & Kayla Zastrow

Baptisms:
Brooks Nathan Anderson 
Lucy James Jorgensen 
Eugene Robert Eineke 
 

Deaths:
Lisa Ginn ~ uncle, Robert  
Albright 
Brian Delaney ~ mother, Rita 
Delaney 
Vicar Scott Pitsch ~  
grandmother, EvaLee Fletcholl 
Family of Eugene Searles 
Kim Sachs ~ father,  Kim Sachs, 
Sr.

Service Times at WLC:

Saturdays at Valley Creek:
Contemporary, 5pm

Sundays at Valley Creek:
Sanctuary, Blended  8  & 11am 
Sanctuary, Contemporary 
9:30am 
Genesis, Contemporary 11am

Sundays at Oak Hill:
Blended 9:00am  
Contemporary10:30am 

Sundays at Liberty Ridge  
Contemporary 10:00am  

Office & Mailing Address:
7380 Afton Road
Woodbury, MN  55125

Office Hours:
Mon. – Thurs.: 9am–4pm
Friday: 9am–3pm

Phone: (651) 739-5144
Fax: (651) 739-3536
Website: www.woodbury 
lutheran.org



The following is the story of the 
dedication of a man on a cru-
sade to accomplish a dream for 
the future.

On a dark and stormy evening, 
four men drove to a house on 
a hill outside of Newport. Their 
mission was to confront a man 
about what was needed to com-
plete the new church addition 
that was in the planning stages. 
The group had spent the after-
noon in the District Office con-
cerning funding for the project.  
Among other things, money for 
a fireplace in the Fireside Room 
was denied. It was just to be a 
conference and meeting room.  
Undeterred, Pastor Paul Pfoten-
hauer would not take no for an 
answer. He persuaded the other 
three men to accompany him to 
this hilltop meeting.

The discussion lasted for a while 
until he looked the man in the eye 
and stated, “You have been cho-
sen to build a fireplace in the fire-
side room. It must be stone just 
like the one you have built here 
in your home. But it should hold 
a four foot log.  And by the way, 
we have no funds 
to build it.  You need 
to get the rocks for 
it and it needs to be 
completed within 
90 days.”

The architect, Rod 
Neujahr, came out 
to determine the 
m e a s u r e m e n t s 
needed to provide 
the footings to ac-
commodate a four 
foot log. Volunteers 
were recruited. Vern 

Ingvalson placed all of the mortar 
for the entire fireplace. Norm Al-
rick, Vern Elverson, Scott Stevens, 
Scott Gilles, Dick Kveton, Ray 
Merle, Roy Kyndburg and others 
assisted me, Jack Lavers, in the 
build. Fran Oehlke provided the 
truck that we used to pick up the 
rocks from Wisconsin.

We put the rocks into the form 
before placing them into the wall 
of the fireplace. Members were 
invited to choose and place a 
family rock into the fireplace. It 
was completed on time, despite 
the fact that all of these men had 
full time jobs at the time.

Although it has gone through 
many changes over the years, 
the “Fireside Room” will continue 
to provide a cozy and comfort-
able setting for classes, groups 
and meetings.

P.S. If you have a “family rock” 
in the fireplace, but aren’t sure 
which one it is, I’m sure Jack 
would be happy to help you find 
it.

- Jack Lavers

The Fireside Room 
A Dream for the Future



“...I have little 
doubt that you 
will be a great 

blessing to us as 
well.”

Dear Brothers & Sisters,
Grace and peace to you from god, our Father, and the Lord Jesus Christ!

I am writing to formally announce that I gladly accept the opportunity  to 
serve as vicar at Woodbury Lutheran Church.  I was overjoyed when I heard 
the news that Krysti and I would have the privilege of being a part of the 
Woodbury family during the Vicarage Placement service beginning in Au-
gust 2017.  In the two years that I have been in the seminary, I have only 
heard incredible things about the ministry that your church is providing in 
Woodbury.  I have spoken with Pastor Tom Pfotenhauer, Vicar Scott Pitsch, 
and my friend, Pastor Jon Kuehne.  Each one has personally expressed how 
wonderful a blessing Woodbury has been for them.  I have little doubt that 
you will be a great blessing to us as well.

Before coming to Concordia Seminary, Krysti and I were originally from the 
greater Detroit area. Our home congregation is Immanuel Lutheran, in St. 
Clair, MI, for those of you who may be familiar with the area. I also served 
as an office manager and worship leader at several sister congregations 
while locally attending college.  After I graduated from Oakland University, 
Krysti and I were married in May of 2015.  I have been, and still am, very 
proud to be her husband as she is graduating this year with her B.S.W. 
from Wayne State University, making her the first person in her family to 
graduate from college.  She has also recently been accepted in the online 
M.S.W. program from Mizzou, which she hopes to work on during our time 
in Woodbury.  We are equally excited for the opportunities that the Twin 
Cities provide for her this year as she hopes to become a social worker.

As a little further background on my time at seminary, this past year my 
primary ministry has been serving at at local congregation where I helped 
operate an inner-city afterschool program in North St. Louis.  It was a min-
istry I had no previous background in and it forced me to stretch as a per-
son; however, it was an opportunity that I found to be incredibly rewarding.
I know this coming year will be filled with even more excitement and learn-
ing; and, I am incredibly thankful that you have graciously invited me to be 
a vicar in your congregation.  I pray that this upcoming year will be a richly 
beneficial year for us all as you help shape, form, and mold me into the 
pastor I will one day become.

In Christ,
Christian M. Jones

A Message from 
Vicar To Be Christian Jones

Welcome New 
WLC Members!

Emily & Nate  
Anderson, Brooks

Maggie Haug

Patrick Svoboda

Julia Cordes

LaVonne Hamilton



Liberty Ridge Updates
Here are some quick updates from our Liberty Ridge Campus:
•	 We are starting to see consistent interest and interaction from the 

community surrounding Liberty Ridge. We are excited to see a few of 
them get connected. 

•	 We were able to celebrate our second baptism on Pentecost Sunday,  
June 4.

•	 We have 4 youth going on Summer Mission Experiences (as well as 2 
adult leaders), and several adults going on trips as well.

•	 Since we don’t have kids programming on Sunday mornings during 
the summer, all services have a separate children’s message featuring 
two goofy fishermen convinced they can fish in the desert: Wade and 
Bob.

•	 We are continuing to build up servants. We are always looking for peo-
ple to help with setup or teardown. If you want to experience Liberty 
Ridge for one weekend this summer and help with setup or teardown, 
email Pastor Jon at kuehnej@woodburylutheran.org. 

•	 We continue to celebrate what God is doing at the Liberty Ridge Cam-
pus and we pray that He would bless us to be a blessing to the many 
people that live near the campus.

Oak Hill Updates
Here are some quick updates from our Oak Hill Campus:
•	 We are thrilled that Cheryl Schindler has agreed to be our new Care 

Counterpart at the Oak Hill Campus. With growing care needs Cheryl 
will work closely with Pastor Derek and care leaders to provide better 
care across the campus.

•	 This Summer we are providing a Kid Zone on Sunday morning’s during 
our 9:00am worship for ages 3-6.

•	 We have 13 youth and 10 adults who will be participating in one of 4 
different mission trips this summer.

•	 July 24-27 we will be hosting a community VBS and are encouraged by 
all who have registered so far.

•	 During next year we are going to be hosting a monthly community 
meal that we will use as a great opportunity for people to invite their 
friends. Tony and Stacy Moran have graciously offered to be in charge 
of the meals.

•	 We continue to celebrate what God is doing at the Oak Hill Campus 
and we pray that He would bless us to be a blessing to the many peo-
ple that live near the campus.

Campus Updates from  
Liberty Ridge & Oak Hill 



Here are some quick updates from our Oak Hill Campus:
•	 A huge thank you to all the servants who helped over 200 kids have 

a great week at our Summer Day Camp (VBS) Gizmos and Gadgets 
learning about how in Christ they are wonderfully made!

•	 The work on the West Entrance steps will continue for a few more 
weeks and then we will be doing a full replacement to the West End 
parking lot.  Thank you for your patience, it will be very nice when it 
is all finished.

•	 Our Middle and High School youth are busy serving each Thursday 
through Summer Stretch, please keep them in your prayers.

•	 We are looking forward to our Summer Activities Camp in July for 2-5 
grade students as we use sports, art and different activities to help 
kids see their value in Jesus.

•	 We continue to celebrate what God is doing at the Valley Creek 
Campus and we pray that He would bless us to be a blessing to the 
many people that live near the campus.

Campus Update from
Valley Creek



“The thief comes 
only to steal 
and kill and 

destroy; I have 
come that they 

may have life, and 
have it to the full.”

-- John 10:10

Our Middle School students traveled to Duluth, MN the week of June 
17-23rd. We had 20 students and 5 adults participate this year. Our 
team represented every campus, which we are very excited about! 
We served at a variety of places: two nursing homes, 2 boys and girls 
clubs, CHUM food shelf, volunteer services doing yardwork, the Du-
luth Parks and Rec, Union Gospel Mission, Vineyard food shelf, and 
Vineyard Prison Ministry.  

The theme for our week was “The Good Life” based on John 10:10.  Our 
students experienced the Holy Spirit working in and through them as 
they sought to serve and respond to the requests of others.  Thank 
you Woodbury Lutheran for supporting and praying for our experi-
ence. This year especially, it was reassuring to know that so many of 
you were praying for us as we served. 

Middle School Mission Trip!



As you can see, construction on the west end steps has begun. We 
are removing and replacing the old steps. They had settled nearly 8 
inches and fallen away from the building. As a result they were be-
coming a hazard to people using them and were unsightly.

The new steps are being built on footings which will make them last 
a lot longer, there will be more greenery and landscaping (less con-
crete) and there will be a drop off lane which should improve traffic 
flow. The plan is for it to be done around the end of July. 

At that time we will remove and replace the parking lot. This project 
will be similar to what we did on our other lot a few years ago. The 
start date will be in August and the timeline is dependent on a num-
ber of factors.

Financially we are having a good year. As of the end of May contri-
butions are slightly ahead of budget and expenses are a bit below 
budget. I thank you for your interest and for you financial support.

~ Mark Stutelberg
Business Administrator

An Update On the 
West End Construction
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family time

worship

“So here’s what I want you to do, God helping you: Take 
your everyday, ordinary life—your sleeping, eating, going-to-
work, and walking-around life—and place it before God as an 
offering.”  

 Romans 12:1 MSG



Taken from the July 2017 HomeFront Monthly Newsletter.COURSE CORRECTION | homefrontmag.com9

If your life is the slightest bit like mine, you spend 
a good amount of time driving from place to place 
on a daily basis. We drive kids to school and sports; 
we drive to work, church, stores, and events. If I am 
honest, I spend more time driving than I do spending 
time alone with God at home. And for whatever 
reason (maybe because we live such hurried lives), 
the task of driving and sharing the road with other 
drivers has the potential to turn the gentlest, kindest 
Christian into the angriest, most frustrated heathen. 
Ashamedly, I am someone who has spent sweet time 
in worship only to find myself, moments later, driving 
impatiently and judgmentally, with a strong sense 
of road entitlement. We worship and draw near to 
God in our churches and in our homes; but what if 
we turned our actual modes of transportation, our 
vehicles, into worship centers? God has been gently 
course correcting me and has been showing me that 
even my car should be an intentional place of worship. 

I like how The Message paraphrase of Romans 12:1 
puts it—that even our “going-to-work,” our traveling, 
should be an act of worship, an offering to God. 
The Israelites traveled with their worship center, the 
tabernacle, and Moses encouraged the Israelites to 
continually engage in worshipful family talk as they 
traveled. They were instructed to talk to each other 
about God’s goodness wherever they would go and as 
they were going.

“Teach them to your children. Talk about them 
when you are at home and when you are on the road, 
when you are going to bed and when you are getting 
up. Write them on the doorposts of your houses and 
on your dashboards and on your steering wheels …” 
(Deuteronomy 11:19–20, my paraphrase).

What if every time we got into our mobile worship 
centers, our vehicles, we drove as if it were our 

ministry? It has not been easy, but I have been attempting 
this. Often I drive alone and will drive in silence as I 
listen to God, but some of my best times of driving (now 
ministering and worshipping) have been with my family.  
As the worship leader and pastor of my mobile ministry 
(haha), I encourage my full-capacity congregation of five 
to intentionally look for people to pray for. We worship 
the Lord with singing, and we take advantage of our 
close proximity to each other and engage in meaningful 
conversation. I also teach them about God while we 
drive. 

Rather than being a typical defensive driver, I aim to 
be a humble road servant who is willing to sacrifice for 
others, yield, brake, slow down, kindly let people change 
lanes in front of me, gladly give up my parking space, or 
even pull over and stop to help someone. I seek to drive 
with a greater purpose than simply traveling from place 
to place as quickly as possible. I look for opportunities 
to minister the love of Jesus to others on the road, and 
I teach my children to do the same. By ministering 
like Jesus, even by the way we drive in and out of our 
neighborhoods, we allow for the opportunity to share 
the gospel with others. I’m trying hard to travel in such a 
way that if I were to park next to someone who had been 
watching me drive, that person would want to listen to 
what I have to say. 

As we seek to live Spirit-filled lives, we must be 
willing to ask ourselves if we drive with the fruit of the 
Spirit engaged. Do I drive with love? Do I drive with joy? 
Do I drive with peace, patience, kindness, goodness, 
faithfulness, gentleness, and self-control? As challenging 
as it is, let’s live lives of sacrificial worship even while 
driving and allow our Navigator, our GPS, the Holy Spirit, 
to correct our course when we steer off in the wrong 
spiritual direction.

family time

worship

ROAD WORSHIP

by Trent Armstrong
Trent lives in Southern California with his wife and four children. Trent studied organizational leadership and holds a bachelor of science 
degree from Biola University. He currently serves at Saddleback Church in Lake Forest, CA, as a drummer on the worship team and has 
been involved in music ministry for more than 25 years.

Trentarmstrong.com



Problems are part of life!  We all have 
them!  How we approach them de-
fines us. Some people, when faced 
with an obstacle or crisis in their 
lives, stop right there.   They obsess 
about it – all they want is to rid them-
selves of it.  They turn inward and be-
come quite myopic which prevents 
change of any kind from happening.

At  Celebrate Recovery we strive to 
actually find something useful in our 
problem.  Doing that requires an act 
of grace from God, because our nat-
ural tendency is to simply deal with 
the problem and move on.   But the 
way out of our problem shouldn’t be 
our first concern because God sees 
our difficulties very differently.  In a 
very real sense, they are his “gifts 
to us”, for they bring us to Him and 
His ways.  He has many lessons and 
a new life for us as we learn to go 
through our problems.

The word THROUGH is important 
here.  God is not as concerned with 
getting us out of problems as He is in 
growing us THROUGH THEM.  -  We 
first need to look upward!!

A problem that you cannot solve 
is, by definition, beyond you.  If you 
could have fixed it, you probably 
would have.  So – whatever your 
struggle, all of your own attempts to 
resolve it, are not  enough.  Problems 
bring us to the end of ourselves and 
that’s the place where God truly is – 
He will meet you there!

With the community of Celebrate 
Recovery and the vehicles available 
to us here, which are the worship, 
the teaching, the small group and 
step study, combined with embrac-
ing the 12 Steps and 8 Principles, 
God then takes us through a journey 
into ourselves to help us understand 
what’s going on inside us in terms of 
our attitudes and reactions.  When 
we ask Him to show us the inner 
workings of our own hearts, it’s like 
shining a spotlight into the recesses 

of our hearts – illuminating the hurts, 
wounds, weaknesses and opinions 
that need His touch and our submis-
sion to Him!

When we look inward, it is then that 
God reveals that we have certain 
central issues that are like attitudi-
nal foundation stones. They form re-
actions that occur in not just one but 
many areas of life.

Through the tools we have available 
here, God DOES help us identify 
themes or patterns in our lives.  And 
as we ask Him to show us TRUTH, we 
are molded and shaped by that truth 
into what He wants us to be.

We cannot control all that happens 
to us, but we CAN control how we re-
spond to what happens around us.  
It has been said that our choices de-
termine our circumstances and our 
decisions determine our destiny.

~ Tom Christianson

Growth & Change 
What If We Could See...



 Luke LeMay
 Kathie Widen 
 Rick Pieper 
 Cindy Schmidt 
 Daniel Schouvieller 
 Brandon Conway 
6 Emma Williams 
 Jessica Salo 
 Holly Zelinsky 
 Maris Hall 
 Lisa Karcher 
 Heather Meek 
 Marian Snow 
7 Lucas Cronin 
 Liliane Wilford 
 Dave Schindler 
 Callie Sirovy 
 John McLean 
8 Laurie Helgason 
 Katie Barker-Sieling 
 Pat Kyndberg 
 Lori Nixon 
 Lilyan Host 
 Muriel Lindeman 
 Daniel Hammerstrom 
 David Brandmire 
 Ann Carlson 
 Steven Conley 
 Christian Wollner 
9 Gary Isakson 
 David Smith 
 Grant Anderson 
 Dillon Peterson 
 Andrea Sobaski 
 Del Howard 
 Robbie Rizzardi 
10 Kelly Bass 
 James Reed 
 Edward Hall 
 Benjamin Reinhard 
 Wendy Baumgarn 
 Lauren Froseth 
 Jason Brusewitz 
 Paul Runge 
 Sara Norton 
 Casey Charlson 

 Alice Schultze 
 Chris Tveit 
11 Ron Roesler 
 Megan Petrich 
 Tammy Ablan 
 Garett Horn 
 Layla Turner 
12 Harold Voth 
 William Young 
 Kristal Treadway 
 Kenley McMahon 
 Renae Omdahl 
 Lois Plath 
 Eric Huska 
 Paul Niezgocki 
13 Rachel Breiholz 
 Larry Edwards 
 Penelope Lindberg 
 Sally Meyer 
 Stella Schmidt 
 Shirley Yates 
14 Dorothy Olson 
 Lynne Arneson 
 Karina Barabash 
 Michael Dowdall, Jr. 
 Sandra Southward 
 John Sakizadeh 
 Marci Speckhard 
 Brandon Dowall  
 Patti Nelson 
 Ashley Jensen 
 Evan Myers 
 Preston Widen 
 Parker Field 
15 Luke Featherstone 
 Ginny Anderson 
 Elsie Corrigan 
 Grace Dunavan 
 Robert Durfee 
 Emily Fisher 
 Karen Grovender 
 Mike Kiedrowski 
 Scott Loula 
 Jackson Norring 
 Graham Sanneh 
 Hide Sudoh 

16 Tara Gazdik 
 Zoe Dittmann 
 Maeve Zilka 
17 Andrew Parks 
 Wesley Eggers 
 Katie Dinsmore 
 Ashley Boyd 
 James Conway 
 Addie Michlitsch 
 Na Lehtonen 
 Nancy Oehlke 
 Sarah Rodgers 
 Iban Drevlow 
 Piper Hodne 
 Hailey Rhoades 
 Mia Hodne 
 Cary Charlson 
18 Jeanette Black 
 Ryan Duffy 
 Mike Wolterstorff 
 Sheryl Breiholz 
 Rylan Lange  
 Brenda Mammenga 
19 Michael Wegner 
 Cheri Frost  
 Annamarie Hill-  
  Kleinhans 
 Mary Jeske 
 Janice Loula 
 Mitchell Monson 
 Benjamin Koch 
 Steven Awiszus 
 Francile Cummings 
20 Tyler Cowles 
 Lincoln Gehring 
 Cole Schuessler 
 Jack Lavers 
 Luke Swenson 
 Gregory Cloose 
 Tanner Thomson 
 Jeff Yonkovich 
 Anna Terzian 
 Denise Tradup 
 Cheri McKusky 
 Molly Smith 
21 Ethan Blakeman 

 Ella Wenck 
 Marty Coughlin 
 John Clappier 
 Jenna Kurth 
 Barbara Riehle
 Fiona Mingus 
 Sophia Vitela 
 Mary Koonce 
 Sarah Tveit 
 Anders Dahlin 
22 Roxane Becken 
 Tim Bystrzycki 
 Isaiah Clauson 
 Mary Hitzemann 
 Mitchell Hobot 
 Anna Rauscher 
 Caden MacLeod 
 Jackie Sprenger 
 Valory Tessmer 
 Jack Uebler 
 Bev Esala 
23 Stephanie Claugherty 
 Lucille Dalbec 
 Thomas Deverell 
 Lisa Vitela 
 Mary Powers 
 Brady Burns 
 Lauren Mortenson 
 Elle Peterson 
 Barb Fleming 
 Alissa Vik  
 Lori Raebel 
24 Lee Bunge 
 Scott Homuth 
 Roger Olstad 
 Wyatt Shugg 
25 Ray Braun 
 Allisa DeCoteau 
 Dean Huska 
 Kourtlyn Meeks-Engen 
 John Colton 
 Aaron Raebel 
26 Cal Janacek 
 Jake Droel 
 Pamela Hall 
 Clark Dailey 

  1 Robert & Coralynn Fischer 
 Tom & Mary Karrow 
 Duane & Angela Johnson 
 Bob & Arlene Schindeldecker 
 Patrick & Jenny Brewer 
  3 Duane & Valory Tessmer 
  4 Roy & Joy Klasinski 
 Art & Lois Plath 
  6 David & Mary Brandmire 
  8 Bruce & Lori Nixon 
 Blaine & Teresa Raymer 
10 Jason & Kathryn LaMott 
 Tom & Stephanie Pfotenhauer 
 Dean & Mary Galvin 
 Bryan & Kim Hughes 
 Andrew & Julie Rhoades 
 John & Vivienne Rothchild 
11   Mike & Julie Huber 
  Robert & Sue Chad 
  Robert & Gabrielle Baty 
 Chris Medin & Mary Murray- 
  Medin 

12 Jon & Sara Carson 
 Larry & Vicky Smith 
 Rico & Elizabeth Bohren 
13 Devin & Amanda Gervais 
 Bill & Michele Jacobus 
14 Cory & Kimberly Bauman 
 Mark & Kara Koschmann 
 John & Jenelle Rodemeyer 
15 Roger & Marie Haukland 
 Alejandro Trujillo & Nancy Brezina 
 Joe & Dawn Droel 
16 David & Naomi Golnitz 
 Mark & Jane Jechort 
 John & Alicia McGuire 
17 Brian & Kelly Schmidt 
18 Joel & Stacey Schuessler 
 Eli & Angela Coffey 
 Jeff Sieling & Katie Barker-Sieling 
 Dan & Kayla Wesser 
 Jesse & Jenna Vislisel 
19 Scott & Jean Shriver 
 Pat & Jenny Bouthilet 

20 Jeff & Denise LaFontaine 
 Lawrence & Stephanie Sadowski 
21 Jonathan & Molly Schulze 
  Kyle & Maria Engen 
 Mike & Laura Anderson 
  Nathan & Jenni Xiong 
22 Gerald & Colette Miller 
 Jim & Barbara Riehle 
23 Kevin & Mary Landgrebe 
 Tom & Peggy Novak 
 Herb & Judy Goetsch 
 Jim & Lynne Blass 
 Paul & Deborah Burandt 
 Charles & Laurie Helgason 
24 Todd & Connie Johnson 
 Zach & Courtney Barringer 
25 Cary & Patricia Arneson 
 Robert & Sharon Heck 
26 Phil & Sandy Johnson 
 Dustin & Molly Nystel 
 Ellis & Geraldine Swanson 
27 Dean & Jyl Dunavan 

1 Diane Kuhrmeyer 
 Paxton Anderson 
 Gretchen Crist 
 Matthew Gage 
 Melani Hanisch 
 Vincent Mueller 
 George Malloy 
 Donna Lorenz 
 Hannah Mertens 
 Shaylee Kamp 
 Jynessa Hughes 
 Vincent Polaski 
 Lowell Zeller 
 Robert Everson 
 Aubrey Spates 
 Evan Rones 
2 Mike Smith 
 Jordan Berg 
 Todd Shaver 
 Brayden Holmgren 
 Robert Olson 
 Beth Kothe 
 Grayson Petrich 
 Gail Field 
3 Rachel Sweet 
 Kay Noennig 
 Julianne Gage 
 Emily Law 
 Cynthia Mertens 
 Dan Rose 
 Steven Stensvad 
 Josh Boyd 
 J.J. Brusewitz 
 Jacob Anderson 
 Todd Muellner 
 Jeanette Butcher 
 Bob Benson 
4 Carolyn Carlson 
 Kirsten Benke 
 Steve Braun 
 Zachary Roth 
 Rachel Krueger 
 John Schoenewald 
5 Jules Butcher 
 Doug McMahon 
 Maxwell Moris 

 John & Nora Foster 
28 Dave & Heidi Hove 
 Reed & Kathy Siegling 
 Stanley & Michelle Schoenecker 
29 Brian & Kristi Delaney 
30 Matt & Lisa Noblett 
 Jim & Brenda Schuster 
 Zachary & Jennifer Singleton 
 Jason & Brenda Sirovy 
31 Tim & Erin Lamkin 
 BJ & Robin Brown 
 Luches & LaVonne Hamilton 
 Todd & Toni Muellner 

 Jean Wendlandt 
 Chris Edwards 
 Kaitlyn Ginkel 
 Tanner Theis 
 Kelsey Deverell 
 Adelita Lopez 
 Blake McNeill 
 Isaac Wuotila 
27 Caden Andrasfi 
 Eileen Reinhardt 
 Jana Beck 
 Keith Buchanan 
 Evelyn Lillesve 
 Emmanuel Johnson 
 Steph Maruyama 
 Vida Miles 
 Lucy Morrison 
 Jennifer Stevensen-
  Waldo 
 Billy Mzenga 
 Linda Bystrzycki 
 Joshua Schrachta 
 Baylee Scholz 
 Collin Flanagan 
 Jayden Carr 
28 Alex Dailey 
 Marlene Ingvalson 
 Teresa Kanne 
 Scott Schank 
 Gabriella Nassios 
 Whitney Berkman 
 Larry Behnken 
 Dale Bjorkman 
 Marvin Hammer 
 Jesse Vislisel 
29 Jenny Bouthilet 
 Susan Boon 
 Ethan Gage 
 Tristan Jeffers 
 Dan Meyer 
 Heidi Sorgert 
 Scott Stebbing 
 Todd Johnson 
 Greg Opheim 
 Rob Krueger 
 Tom Stork 

 Mary Timmers 
 Isabelle Olek 
 Justin Hall 
 Diana Wende 
30 Colleen Dokmo 
 Amy Graham 
 Owen Heggernes 
 Hunter Kirby 
 Emma Klinzing 
 Mary Kolb 
 Deb Anderson 
 Howard Boatman 
 Ryan Mulso 
   Ron Unneberg 
   Danielle Retica 
31   Lucas Dailey 
    Ethan Johnson 
   Meghan Konop 
   Julie Kordosky 
   Jonathan Schulze 
   Addison Baty 
 Jared Brandvik 
   Tanner Zuehlke 
   Jimmy Salava 
 Davin Morri 
   Jessica Norring 
  



STEPHEN MINISTRY
This “caring” ministry provides confiden-
tial, one to one, Christian  care to those 
who are experiencing difficult life chal-
lenges.  Need someone to talk with? At 
Oak Hill, contact: Cheryl O. (women) 651-
777-5315, or Paul L. (men) 651-653-3467. 
At Valley Creek, contact Larry W. (men) 
651-458-0147, or Linda W. (women) 651-
458-0147. For other information:  Shirley 
M. 651-276-7224.  

myWLC
Join WLC’s online community: my-
WLC!  Update your contact information, 
email other church goers, register/pay 
for events, view your contributions and 
print giving statements, look for serv-
ing opportunities and lots more!   Most 
importantly: Get Connected! Log on at:    
myWLC.org.   For more information or 
help logging in contact: Alycen at broth-
ena@woodburylutheran.org.

WLC CHURCH APP
Woodbury Lutheran has an app! Check 
out recent sermons, service times, the 
weekly Greater Scripture card, access 
myWLC, give your offering online and 
more! Get connected by simply visit-
ing, http://get.theapp.co/4bbf.

HEALING SERVICE
Our Healing Service is held at the Valley 
Creek Campus every third Sunday.  For 
prayers of healing, attend our service 
on July 16 at 12:15pm, in room 1-250 (VC 
Fireside).  Questions, call Pastor Tim at 
651-739-5144.

Travel to Germany
Two spots remain to travel to Germany 
with Paul & Rhoda Pfotenhauer this fall. 
For more information, contact them at 
paulrhoda@comcast.net.

Fruit of the Spirit Bible Study
Only God sets us aside or sanctifies us.  
As we use His gifts of the Spirit, we grow 
closer to Him and to His goal for our spir-
itual maturity. This 8-week class begins 
6/7 @ 9:30 am.  

Galatians Bible Study
An in-depth look at the book of Gala-
tians.  This class is being taught by Pas-
tor Paul Pfotenhauer. It will begin on 7/27 
@ 10:00 am.  

Deeper Into Numbers
Each Sunday, we’ll go deeper into the 
text that is being preached and look at 
some parts of Numbers that aren’t cov-
ered during weekend worship. This class 
is held during the  Sunday education 
hour at VC and LR this summer. 

Wednesday Bible Study
Join us for this low pressure DVD bible 
study where all ages, gender and rela-
tionships are welcome.  The topics fo-
cus on God’s continuous presence and 
promises in our lives.  Contact: Michael 
Zenner, 651-592-9435.

Colorado Peaches!
This annual peach fundraiser for our 
youth scholarship program will begin 
taking orders beginning July 2.  Order 
forms will be available at all campus-
es and at woodburylutheran.org un-
der Youth Fundraising. Price per crate 
is the same as last year! One crate for 
$30, or half crate for $15 (one crate is 18 
pounds, approximately 40 tree ripened, 
juicy peaches).  Order deadline to guar-
antee availability is July 23. Delivery day 
will be late July, early August. Watch the 
website for updates. Please contact the 
Retter’s at 651-739-5326 with questions. 
Thanks for supporting our youth! 

Summer Youth Events 
Welcome new 6th graders and new 
Freshmen! The summer is a great time to 

move up into the new ministry areas and 
get to know other students!  When an 
event says Middle School(MS), it’s for all 
new 6th graders through old 8th grad-
ers. When an event says High school 
(HS), it’s for all new 9th graders and old 
12th graders. New 9th graders, y’all get 
to do everything!!!  (Summer stretch is 
the only middle school ministry that isn’t 
available to new 6th graders yet). 

Summer Stretch (SS) Registration 
For Current 6-8th Graders!
Summer Stretch for this fall’s 7-9th grad-
ers runs on Thursdays, 8:15am-5pm, with 
time in God’s Word, service and fun.   
Haven’t signed up yet? You must register 
one week in advance for each SS date. 
Go to wlcyouth.org and click on SS link 
to find dates, info/FAQ and the sign up/
payment link.  Cost is $20 per week you 
attend (ValleyFair is $30). 

Middle School and High School 
Summer Bible Study
This summer we will be exploring Acts 
and discovering that faith doesn’t stand 
still.  Summer Bible study is a great way 
to continue  growing in your faith, seeing 
your friends, and eating weird foods!  Bi-
ble Study runs June 28 till Aug. 16, 6:30-
8:30pm. Bring your Bible!
•	 OH Summer Bible study (6-12th): At 

the Oak Hill Campus.
•	 VC & LR Middle School (6-8th): 

Abby Krueger’s house, 8986 Prince-
ton Road, Woodbury. (on July 5 and 
Aug 2 we’ll be in the Bridge at the 
Valley Creek campus)

•	 VC & LR High School (9-12th): Pat-
rick Brewer’s house, 1220 Silverwood 
Court, Woodbury.

High School Canoe Trip
Join us on Friday, July 28, 9am-4:30pm.  
We’re doing our annual trek down the 
St. Croix and you know it’s going to be 
a blast!  We’ll head up to Taylor’s Falls 
and spend the day on the river.  Bring 
clothes and shoes that can get wet, a 
sack lunch, A FRIEND and maybe some 
dry clothes for the drive home!  Sign up 
at wlcyouth.org. Cost is $15.  Contact:  
Patrick Brewer. 

GrowWorship



Getting Connected

Middle School Mania
Middle Schoolers we’re gonna get wet 
and we’re gonna have a blast! Join us 
on Monday July 31, 6-9pm at the Val-
ley Creek Campus.  Come prepared to 
get wet as we play some outside wa-
ter games. All incoming 6th graders 
through current 8th graders.  It’s Free!  
Questions? Contact Lindsey (Schmidtl@
woodburylutheran.org) or 651-739-5144 
ext. 219.

Confirmation Journey
If you’d like to start your confirmation 
journey, please contact Lindsey Schmidt 
to set up a launch meeting or register for 
one of the summer group launch meet-
ings at wlcyouth.org. Our next group 
meeting is July 13, 6-7pm, VC campus.  
RSVP at wlcyouth.org. Future Confir-
mation weekends dates: November 4/5, 
2017 and February 3/4, 2018.  

Grief Support Class for Women
Women who are experiencing the grief 
and the loss of a loved one, whether re-
cently or some time ago, are welcome to 
this group. Meets the fourth Thursday of 
each month (next meeting 7/27 at 1 pm 
VC Family Room). Together, with God, we 
will walk this “maze of healing.” Facilitat-
ed by Joy Hopke (651-735-0124) and Dor-
othy Young (651-492-9320). 

Career Transition Connection
We welcome Meredith Mattison as she 
presents, “How to make recruiters and 
agencies work for you!” on July 13, 7pm, 
room 1-250 (VC).  For more information 
about this event and CTC check out the 
website at www.careertransitioncon-
nection.org.

Career Transition Connection
We welcome Margie Dirks as she pres-
ents, “5 Common Mistakes Interviewees 
Make” on July 27, 7pm, room 1-250 (VC).  
For more information about this event 
and CTC check out the website at www.
careertransitionconnection.org.

AARP Smart Driver Course
A refresher course will be offered on 
Monday, July 24,  9am-12:30pm in room 
1-300 (VC Isaiah).  Contact Tom Nelson 
at 651-735-4492 tomasofwdby@aol.com 

to sign up. 

Invite A Friend to Liberty Ridge
Do you know someone who’s looking for 
a church to get connected with and lives 
by Liberty Ridge Elementary? Why not 
invite them to our new campus, Liberty 
Ridge!  Worship at LR is at 10:00am each 
Sunday.  Kids Ministry and Adult Classes 
are also available beginning at 9:00am 
on Sunday mornings.  Need more info?  
Contact Pastor Jon at 651-739-5144 or 
kuehnej@woodburylutheran.org.

Ecuador Mission Trip Sharing
Join the Short Term Mission Team 
that served in Ecuador on July 30th 
at 12:30pm (VC). We want you to hear 
about their awesome experience!

Christian Clothes Closet
Every Friday the Christian Closet, located 
at VC, provides clothing for the commu-
nity during the Christian Cupboard food 
shelf distribution hours.  This is an abso-
lutely amazing outreach where people 
are encouraged by the generous hearts 
of those who serve.  To get connected 
with this outreach or to find out clothing 
items accepted, contact Gloria Johnson 
at 651-714-0245.

Kids Care
We are looking for caring individuals or 
families who would like to serve in our 
Sunday Morning nursery at VC campus, 
any service. Contact Rachel at conantr@
woodburylutheran.org  to volunteer or if 
you have questions. 

Monday Afternoon Women’s  
Ministry
Would you be willing to knit or crochet 
shawls, soft chemo/Neuro surgery caps 
or baby caps/afghans which would be 
given to someone who is experiencing a 
life trauma, an illness, or loss? We would 
love to have you join us on Monday af-
ternoons at the Valley Creek Campus, 
or bring your completed items to us at 
the Valley Creek Campus. Call Tamara 
(651)734-3974 or tskarl@ comcast.net for 
more info on how to be connected with 
this ministry. 

WLC’s 50 year Jubilee Event
Our planning committee is looking for 
potential entertainment sources for our 
Jubilee kick-off event on October 7th, 
2017.  We would be interested in music 
groups, comedians, any variety of stage 
shows, etc...  If this is YOU, or if you know 
anyone who might be interested in help-
ing us in this area- we need to hear from 
you!  We would especially love to use the 
talent right from our own church body!
Please contact: Lori Golden 651-459-
9533 or goldenL60@yahoo.com.

Serve

Reach
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3	 (V) Monday Afternoon 
Women’s Ministry 
Mondays, 12:00pm 
Contact: Tamara Karlstrand,  
651-734-3974 

4	 (O, L, V) Offices Closed 

5	 (V) MS & HS Summer 
Sudies 
Wednesdays, 6:30pm 
Contact: Lindsey or Patrick,  
651-739-5144

5	 (O) Youth Sudy 
Wednesdays, 6:30pm 
Contact: Sarah Dibbern, 
651-739-5144

6	 (V) Summer Stretch
Thursdays, 8:15am 
Contact: Lindsey Schmidt,  
651-739-5144 x219

6	 (V) A Man Named Martin 
Thursdays, 10:00am 
Contact: Mary Lehman,  
651-739-5144 x201

6	 (V) Celebrate Recovery 
Thursdays, 6:30pm 
Contact: Larry Smith,  
651-308-9113 

8	 (V) Baptism Class 
Saturday, 9:30am 
Contact: Rachel Symmank,  
651-472-1975 

10	(V) Summer Activities 
Camp 
M-Th, 9:00am 
Contact: Nancy Schubbe,  
651-739-5144 x203

10	(V) Art Camp 
M-Th, 12:30pm 
Contact: Nancy Schubbe,  
651-739-5144 x203

12	 (V) The Fruit of the Spirit 
Study 
Wednesdays, 9:30am 
Contact: Mary Lehman,  
651-739-5144 x201

13	 (V) Career Transition  
Connection 
Thursday, 7:00pm 
Contact: Tom Colosimo,  
612-386-3715

16	 (V) Healing Service 
Sunday, 12:15pm 
Contact: Pastor Tim Marshall,  
651-739-5144 x221

20	(V) Galatians Study 
Thursdays, 10:00am 
Contact: Mary Lehman,  
651-739-5144 x201

23	(V) New Member Class 
Sunday, 3:00pm 
Contact: Pastor Jon,  
651-739-5144 x228

24	(V) AARP Class 
Monday, 9:00am 
Contact: Tom Nelson,  
651-735-4492

24	(O) Summer Day Camp 
M-Th, 9:30am 
Contact: Molly Schulze,  
651-739-5144 x332

28	(V) HS Canoe Trip
Friday, 9:00am 
Contact: Patrick Brewer,  
651-739-5144 x211

30	(V) Ecuador Mission Trip 
Sharing
Sunday, 12:30pm 
Contact: Pastor Derek,  
651-739-5144 x331 
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Want more events? 
 

Visit woodburylutheran. 
ccbchurch.com

Valley Creek Campus (V) 
7380 Afton Road 

Woodbury, MN 55125
Oak Hill Campus (O) 

9050 60th Street North 
Stillwater, MN 55082

Liberty Ridge Campus (L) 
11395 Eagle View Blvd
Woodbury, MN  55129

St. Croix Campus (S) 
Afton, MN 55001

(651) 739-5144
Visit us on the web at  

www.woodburylutheran.org

Woodbury Lutheran Church 
7380 Afton Road 
Woodbury, MN 55125


